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________________________________________________________________

Summary and Purpose of Document
The document contains a proposal for modification 

of WMO-No. 9, Volume A. 


________________________________________________________________

ACTION PROPOSED
The meeting is invited to discuss the content of this document

and to request OPAG IOS to implement corresponding 

modification of WMO-No. 9, Volume A .
References:

   [1] Manual on Codes, WMO-No. 306, Volume I.2.

   [2] Observing stations, WMO-No. 9, Volume A

 5 - 8  December 2005ntion on International Civil Aviation
 Discussion

In WMO-No. 9, Volume A, horizontal coordinates of a station are stated in degrees and minutes and vertical coordinates (H/HA and HP) are included in whole meters above mean sea level (msl). In the templates for reporting TAC data in TDCF, however, coordinates of a station are requested to be reported with higher precision, i.e. latitude 0 05 001 and longitude 0 06 001 in 10-5 of a degree and vertical coordinates 0 07 030 and 0 07 031 in tenths of a meter.
In June 2009, the Czech Hydrometeorological Institute was approach by Mr James Barber, the HQ AFWA KQ ID Manager (USA), with a request for clarification of differences between latitude, longitude and elevation of Czech stations included in the produced BUFR bulletins and the coordinates stated in WMO-No. 9, Volume A. Majority of the listed differences were caused by the fact that the metadata in WMO-No. 9, Volume A had had to be rounded to whole minutes and whole meters above msl. E.g. the latitude of 17˚ 06’ 31’’ = 17.10861 degree is included in Volume A as 17 07 E = 17.11667 degree.

To avoid this problem, some countries may report the position of the station in compliance with metadata in WMO-No. 9, Volume A, i.e. with coarse accuracy. The decimal form, however, may give the false impression that the position is reported with high accuracy, in particular in case of horizontal coordinates. 
Conclusion

It is proposed to request OPAG IOS to implement relevant measures for improving the current situation, i.e. WMO member states should be asked to provide horizontal and vertical coordinates of their stations with high accuracy and, above all, WMO-No. 9, Volume A should be modified to be capable to accommodate these metadata. 
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